Local News



Drew Juden, Director of Public Safety, Guest Speaker at Kiwanis Club

JANUARY 22ND 2018 BY DEE LOFLIN

Drew Juden, Director of Public Safety, Guest Speaker at Kiwanis Club

Dexter, Missouri - The Dexter Kiwanis Club held their bi-monthly meeting at American Steakhouse on Monday, January 22, 2018 with guest speaker Drew Juden.

Juden was named Director of Public Safety for the state of Missouri by Governor Eric Greitens on January 2, 2017. He has held that position for one year now.

Prior to that he was in the police field over 38 years.

He is a member of the State of Missouri Homeland Security Advisory Council. he previously he served as a member of the Board of Directors of the SEMO Major Case Squad, SEMO Drug Task Force and is the Founding member of the SEMO Bomb Team. He served as President of the Missouri Police Chiefs Associate in 2015.

In 2008 Juden received the Missouri Police Chiefs Associations Donald "Red" Loehr Outstanding Police Chief Award.

He has received many awards locally including Outstanding Law Enforcement of the Year and Citizen of the Year.

What is the Department of Public Safety? "The Department of Public Safety comprises eight different agencies (including two commissions) and six separate programs all committed to ensuring the safety of the citizens of Missouri. Additionally, the Office of the Director administers the Homeland Security Program and state and federal funds in

grants for juvenile justice, victims' assistance, law enforcement and narcotics control."

"The Department consists of over 15,000 employees in the state with a budget of over 800,000 million dollars from grants of which is very little from the general revenue," according to Juden. "One of the biggest changes was the one radio network that covers the entire state. The Dexter Police Department just recently started using and the Dexter Fire Department is looking into it as well. Sikeston was the original test site with now over 33,000 users and over 1 million "push-to-talks" per week throughout the state of Missouri.

Director's Programs

Peace Officer Standards & Training (POST)

Homeland Security

Interoperable Communications Initiative

Crime Victims Services Unit (CVSU)

Crime Victims' Compensation (CVC)

Sexual Assault Forensic Examination (SAFE)

Child Physical Abuse Forensic Examination

Juvenile Justice

Criminal Justice/Law Enforcement (CJ/LE)

Fallen Service Workers Reimbursement Program

Missouri Fights Opioids

To contact the Department of Public Safety, Office of the Director, 1101 Riverside Drive, Lewis and Clark Building, 4th Floor West, P.O. Box 749, Jefferson City, MO 65102 or call Phone: (573) 751-4905 or Fax: (573) 751-5399.

"One of the biggest changes that the state has made is the proactive approach on natural disasters within the state," continued Juden. "Ice Storms, which we all felt in 2009 and the most recent flooding issues with Missouri having two large rivers. The Perryville tornado had people already on the ground near there to help go door-to-door to search for people."

"Our no. 1 issue is flash flooding and we now have air capability with the national guard and a marine division of the Missouri Highway Patrol to help with rescues during flooding," commented Juden.

"We are here to serve the citizens of Missouri and provide a safe environment and we are doing that," stated Juden.

LAST UPDATED ON JANUARY 22ND 2018 BY DEE LOFLIN

https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/v9k1/Drew-Juden-Director-of-Public-Safety-Guest-Speaker-at-Kiwanis-Club

Go to post



More from ShowMe Times:

3.6 Magnitude Earthquake Shakes \$ \$20 Counterfeit Bills Found at Local Businesses

3.6 Magnitude Earthquake Shakes Southeast Missouri

\$20 Counterfeit Bills Found at

Local Businesses

Counterfeit Money Still Making Ap Missouri Amber Alert Issued Christmas Eve

Counterfeit Money Still Making Appearances in Dexter

Missouri Amber Alert Issued Christmas Eve

ТОР

Morgan Stanley Announces Formation of The

Westwood Summit Group

JANUARY 18TH 2018 BY DEE LOFLIN

Morgan Stanley Announces Formation of The Westwood Summit Group

Poplar Bluff, Missouri - Morgan Stanley (NYSE: MS) today announced the formation of The Westwood Summit Group, Clarence (Buddy) Strack (First Vice President, Financial Advisor) Nancy Abernathy (Financial Planning Specialist, Client Relationship Manager), Parker Evans (Financial Advisor), Steve Heil (Associate Vice President, Financial Advisor) and Denanne Heil (Financial Advisor, Financial Planning Specialist) in the firm's Wealth Management office in Poplar Bluff, Missouri (1006 West Pine Street). The Westwood Summit Group is a multi-generational wealth management team with more than 100 years of combined industry experience.

Morgan Stanley Wealth Management, a global leader, provides access to a wide range of products and services to individuals, businesses and institutions, including brokerage and investment advisory services, financial and wealth planning, cash management and lending products and services, annuities and insurance, retirement and trust services.

Morgan Stanley (NYSE: MS) is a leading global financial services firm providing investment banking, securities, wealth management and investment management. With offices in more than 42 countries, the Firm's employees serve clients worldwide including corporations, governments, institutions and individuals. For more information about Morgan Stanley, please visit www.morganstanley.com.

LAST UPDATED ON JANUARY 18TH 2018 BY DEE LOFLIN

https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/v9iq/Morgan-Stanley-Announces-Formation-of-The-Westwood-Summit-Group

Go to post



More from ShowMe Times:

Thank You to the Dexter Street Crew

JANUARY 17TH 2018 BY DEE LOFLIN

Thank You to the Dexter Street Crew

The sound of a snow plow coming down the street can be a great comfort to you. Our city of Dexter employees spent numerous hours clearing our roads so you could get to work or the grocery store.

Best estimate is that Dexter received around 7 inches of snow in a 24+ hour period. Some have seen less and others measured more. The official amount from the National Weather Service is 6 inches.

With all that snow, sleet, and ice we would like to thank the Dexter Street Crew!

The snow and ice removal team put in quite the effort over the past couple of days to clear our streets! They are still out there today and continuing their efforts!! With temperatures dropping below zero at night and not getting above freezing during the day, Mother Nature hasn't put in much effort to melt the snow, so it's been up to city workers to get the main roads cleared.

"They have worked tirelessly," commented Dexter City Administrator Mark Stidham. "We have on inventory between 65 - 70 miles of roads in Dexter city limits. They plowed some areas at least 6 times due to the rate the snow was falling."

That's nearly 400 miles of roads they plowed in just a couple of days.

Along with plowing of roads city workers were using cinders and a liquid salt solution on streets depending on the traffic flow in those areas. In all they used around 5,000 lbs of treatment. One could almost say that's about 70 lbs per mile. What an effort!!!

On behalf of the Dexter residents, we thank each and every one of you who spent time in the frigid temperatures to help us get back on the roads!

LAST UPDATED ON JANUARY 17TH 2018 BY DEE LOFLIN

https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/v9i7/Thank-You-to-the-Dexter-Street-Crew

Go to post



More from ShowMe Times:

Local Businesses Be Aware of Burg Dispose of

Local Businesses Be Aware of Burglaries

Dispose of "Real" Christmas Trees at East City Park

City of Dexter New Year's Trash So Pet Safety Tips for Cold Weather

City of Dexter New Year's Trash Schedule Pet Safety Tips for Cold Weather

TOP

Interstate 55 in Pemiscot County is Reduced for Bridge Repairs

JANUARY 17TH 2018 BY DEE LOFLIN

Interstate 55 in Pemiscot County is Reduced for Bridge Repairs

Interstate 55 in Pemiscot County is Reduced for Bridge Repairs

Various lane closures northbound and southbound I-55 in Pemiscot County with a 14-foot width restriction as contractor crews perform repairs.

This section of roadway is located between MM 19 to MM 27.

Weather permitting, work will take place Monday, Jan. 29 through Saturday, Feb. 10 from 6 a.m. to 6 p.m. daily.

The work zone will be marked with signs. Motorists are urged to use extreme caution while traveling near the area.

For additional information, contact MoDOT's Customer Service Center toll-free at 1-888-ASK-MODOT (1-888-275-6636) or visit **www.modot.org/southeast.**

LAST UPDATED ON JANUARY 17TH 2018 BY DEE LOFLIN

https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/v9i9/Interstate-55-in-Pemiscot-County-is-Reduced-for-Bridge-Repairs

Go to post



More from ShowMe Times:

Interstate 55 in Scott and New Route WW in Stoddard County Precedured Respecting Rut Repairs

Interstate 55 in Scott and New Madrid Counties Reduced for Pavement Repairs

Route WW in Stoddard County Reduced for Edge Rut Repairs

Missouri Route 25 in Stoddar Southbound Interstate 55 in Scott Chairsty Reduced for Bridge Main

Missouri Route 25 in Stoddard County Reduced for Pavement Repairs Southbound Interstate 55 in Scott County Reduced for Bridge Maintenance and Paving

Voting Underway for County Extension Council

JANUARY 17TH 2018 BY DEE LOFLIN

Voting Underway for County Extension Council

Stoddard County, Missouri - Voting for the members of the Stoddard County Extension Council has begun and will continue through January 29, 2018. All Stoddard County citizens age 18 or older are eligible to vote for two nominees countywide.

The Extension Office, located at the south end of the old county courthouse, on the square, in Bloomfield, will be used as a polling place for this year's election. Voting can be done by coming to the Extension Office and requesting a 2018 ballot. Extension Office hours are 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. for voting.

The Stoddard County University of Missouri Extension Council determines the educational programs, policies and approves staff of University Extension for Stoddard County as set by law. In addition, in cooperation with the Stoddard County Commission, they arrange for financing the local portion of the programs.

Some of the educational programs available through University Extension in Stoddard County deal with large scale agriculture and small scale farming enterprises, home economics, community development, horticulture, continuing education, 4-H and youth development, business development, homemaker clubs and foods and nutrition for low-income families. These programs, open to all citizens, are provided by county area-based and campus based specialists and paraprofessionals through the University of Missouri and Lincoln University.

The winning candidates will start their new terms during the Stoddard County Extension Council's annual meeting in March.

LAST UPDATED ON JANUARY 17TH 2018 BY DEE LOFLIN

https://showmetimes.com/Blogpost/v9i2/Voting-Underway-for-County-Extension-Council

Go to post



More from ShowMe Times:

SUBSCRIBE TO "LOCAL NEWS"

ShowMe Gold Sponsors